



FAO:

Mr Reynolds

 $\underline{request-160725-4995265f@whatdotheyknow.com}$

Children's Trust

Lesley Perry

Workforce Development Manager Room 343a Ley Street House 497-499 Ley Street ILFORD Essex IG2 7QX

lesley.perry@redbridge.gov.uk

Tel: 020 8708 5282 Fax: 020 8708 5557

Our Ref: RFI 105914

Date: 21 May 2013

Dear Mr Reynolds

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 - INFORMATION REQUEST Ref. No. 105914

Your request for information has now been considered and the information requested is detailed below in respect of the LBR Children's Services.

Please find a list of training commissioned during 2011 – 2012 and 2012 – 2013 under the variety of Programmes available to our staff. The lists include the training provider and the cost. These lists exclude training accessible via the LSCB Training Programme, the Corporate Learning and Development Programme and elearning via Learning Zone, provided via Corporate contract by Learning Pool.

In addition LBR Children's Services is in partnership with a number of organisations which support learning and development. These are included below, with costs:

- Community Care Inform licences £9000 in 2012 and £9000 in 2013;
- Making Research Count (MRC) Membership £5000 in 2012 and £5000 in 2013; and
- Research in Practice membership £15,000 in 2011 and £15,000 in 2011

The training budget 2011 - 2012 was £162,674 and in 2012 - 2013 £201,854. These figures exclude grants. The budget for 2013 - 2014 will be similar, with the addition of grants, not all of which have been fully confirmed.

This response has been approved by Patrick Power, Managing Director, Children's Trust and relates only to the Children's Trust. Please contact me if you have any queries or concerns.

If you are unhappy with the **outcome** of your request, you may ask for an internal review within 20 working days of the date of this response. Please contact the Information Officer at foi@redbridge.gov.uk or Town Hall, PO Box 2, High Road, Ilford, Essex, IG1 1DD who will arrange an internal review of your case.

If you have a complaint about the *handling of your enquiry* then please contact the Information Officer within 20 working days of the date of this response at London Borough of Redbridge, Town Hall, PO Box 2, High Road, Ilford, Essex, telephone 0208 708 2331, e-mail foi@redbridge.gov.uk. If you consider the outcome of the London Borough of Redbridge's complaints procedure is not satisfactory you also have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Telephone: 01625 545 700

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

Lesley Perry Workforce Development Manager LB Redbridge Children's Trust

CT: Patrick Power, Managing Director, Children's Trust FOI Requests